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BURNGREAVE NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES PARTNERSHIP BOARD 
MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 28th January 2009
Board Members Present:
Ronnie Lewin (Chair) (RL), Chris Sissons (CS) Jane Brown (JB), John Vincent (JV),Andy Barrs (AB), Dorrett Buckley-Greaves (DBG), Mohammed Ismail (MIs), Mubarak Ismail (MuI), Muhammed Iqbal (MIq), Mohammed Younis (MY), Cath Roff (CR), Colin Ross(CRs), Kelvin Pine (KP)
For details of those in Attendance and Observers, please see attached Appendix A.
	Agenda Item no.: 1. Apologies and Welcome

	Discussion:. RL welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies received from Beryl Peck, Amanda Wells  John Errington,Talib Hussain, Ann Jackson, Jean Wildgoose.


	Agenda Item no.: 2. Declaration of Interest

	Discussion: Two declarations were noted: CS and JV in Item 4 as members of BCAF Co-ordinating Committee.


	Agenda Item no.: 3. Approval of Minutes and Matters Arising:

	RL asked for clarification of the use of “local power” on Page 5. AA confirmed it was to make clear the difference between “Local Authority” and the “local authority of the Board”. 

	Actions Required: Minutes approved.


	Agenda Item no.: 4. BCAF Feedback Presentation by Steve Gayle, BCAF


	SG updated the Board on progress since his last presentation. He wanted to focus on the key aims of BCAF: to be a voice for the local community; influence local policy and decision-making, enhance partnership working with key statutory agencies and support strong and empowered networks across Burngreave. 
BCAF have made a concerted effort to engage with statutory organisations and local Burngreave agencies: Area Panel, Sheffield Futures and BNDfC and the staff working across the programmes. This was then fed back to the quarterly forums to enable residents to express issues and concerns. BCAF are actively supporting new arrivals to Burngreave to help to four individual communities set up groups : Algeria, Sierra Leone, Angola and Somali.
With the demise of the Area Panel and with Community Assemblies coming there is a real need for Burngreave’s community organisations to maintain a quality network to look after the interests of Burngreave and have input into the succession and legacy planning. RL asked if there were any questions and he introduced Councillor CR, the Statutory Representative replacing Councillor Paul Scriven and Mubarak Ismail, the new Community Representative to the Board. CRs asked how SG would know if the actions outlined in the draft plan had been met. SG replied that he was in the process of developing the plan to include specific measures which he will bring to future Board meetings. MIs asked how the Forum pitched itself, as the voice for the community or as an integral part of it. SG said both – BCAF would draw together a consensus and focus on issues that are important to the community. MIs asked if it was deliberate that there was nothing in the report beyond 2009. SG said that BCAF’s aim was to establish themselves as the fulcrum for consultation in the area in the two years from 2007-9 and that the funding situation had to be considered.
 AB asked what BCAF could offer in terms of developing local priorities with the new community assemblies. SG said BCAF would offer a range of opportunities for agencies to input into the wider consultation shaped by the needs of the community. AB said there was a real opportunity from a Burngreave point of view to get in early and drive for local priorities. SG agreed that the model being developed for Community Assembly no 6 offered lots of possibilities.
RL asked how SG envisaged BCAF working with OFFER and VAS and how information would be shared as there may be city and national strategies that residents may want to get involved with and also how the membership would grow. SG said that BCAF had a good relationship with OFFER and VAS. OFFER attended the quarterly forums and there was the opportunity for residents to sit on other forums. In terms of membership there were about 80 active members of which 30 were affiliated to BCAF. BCAF is recognised as a positive local forum and can broker meetings between various groups and engage with agencies. 
 RL said that as BNDfC shrinks he hoped there would still be a voice for strategic development. He thanked SG for his presentation

	 Actions Required: None.



	Agenda Item no.: 5. Report on Board Membership


	AA said that a vacancy for a Community Representative arose after the resignation of Ben Morris. As the Board had already advertised in the summer and had a good response at the time Kelvin Pine had been recruited onto the Board the ESG decided  to recommend Mubarak Ismail and ask the full Board to ratify this. 


	Actions Required: That the Board ratified the ESG decision to accept Mubarak Ismail onto the Board. 

	Recorded vote: Unanimous

	AA said that on the 7th January 2009 BNDfC were officially notified that Cllr Colin Ross was replacing Cllr Paul Scriven on the Board.

	Actions Required: That the Board welcomed Colin Ross  onto the Board.

	Recorded vote: Unanimous


	Agenda Item no.: 6. Programme Review: Overarching Variation 
AA reminded the Board that at the Awayday in September they had looked at the financial position and agreed to reduce by 10% all projects still in the programme. A revised copy of the document was given out as the one in the Board papers was incorrect. CRs asked for clarification of the Advancing Together figure. AA confirmed it should be £71,770. The final column showed the value of the  lifetime of the project. 
MIq asked if the saving to BNDfC was 10% of the total value. AA said it was a near as she was able to get – some where more than 10%, some where less. There had been a small amount of flexibility, there had been a dialogue with the projects to achieve the reduction without destroying the aim of the project. JB said the 10% saving is over the last two years, not the whole of the programme. MIs asked if that 10% was the final reduction or would there be further savings. AA said that the funding situation was fluid at this time. She had met with the project managers to discus the future of the programme and agreed to work with them on any future changes. 
RL wanted to bring in a few additional items not on the agenda. 

He offered congratulations on behalf of the Board to DBG on her MBE – there are now three Board members with MBE’s. Also Joanne Roney, a former Board member has received an OBE. In the Area Panels New Years Honours for Burngreave Jon Cowley, Ann Allen, John Errington and himself were honoured.

The Murco petrol station site opposite Sorby House on Spital Hill is having notice served on it to clean it up.

Work has started on the Tesco’s site.

Members of the public were requested to sign the attendance sheet and were notified they would have to leave for the closed session at the end of AOB.

DBG asked if the Lion Works were also going to be cleaned up. RL replied that negotiations were in their infancy. AA said a local group had expressed an interest in refurbishing it and had submitted an application. Hopefully something will happen in the summer. CR reminded RL that the variation had not yet been 

 officially approved.

	Actions Required:
That the Board approve the submitted variations

	Recorded Vote: Unanimous


	Agenda Item no.: 7 . Educational Attainment Report by Jon Cowley

	Jon Cowley, Delivery Manager for Children and Young People, presented his update on Educational attainment in Burngreave and explained the trends illustrated in the report. 
Burngreave is contrary to the trend in the city in that the number of young people in the area is growing significantly. As a result four primary schools in Burngreave are expanding. There will be an extra 60 places per year in primary schools. This means the 20% of children who presently have to travel out of the area to school will be able to be accommodated in Burngreave. These children tend to do significantly less well.  Some go to other schools as a result of parental choice but those who don’t do less well. 
The most significant trend is that the success rate is going up in secondary schools in the GCSE rate which is closing the gap with the rest of the city and is being sustained but the picture at primary school is less clear. On average Burngreave children are below city average when they start school but at Secondary the rate of improvement is much higher.  The exclusion rate remains high. 
AB asked about the families forced to go to other schools against their will and parental preference. Do those who were disadvantaged have any access to initiatives to help them argue their case should they wish to express a preference. JC said it was something he had not been asked to do. He thought it would become less of a problem due to falling rolls, but evidence suggests that pupils to not gain by travelling away to schools.  Schools in the Burngreave area have been among the best-performing, so sending children across the city was much reduced. The ones who suffered most were the ones who could not get in locally and had to go elsewhere. AA asked if the family advocacy teams be able to assist if necessary. JC thought that they could. CRs thought that the success story was huge and a testament to success, but the problem with the admissions was that parents did not really have a choice when it came to schools. They can express a preference but the criteria is stringent and it comes down to distance in the catchment areas. PL thought that perhaps help and support could be given to those children doing badly as a result of having to travel. 
JC said that BNDfC had made a difference with background work – the development of a thriving learning culture and study support, a commitment and involvement in the idea that children are supported at school. The important thing is the input of parents. Hopefully after the end of BNDfC some of these things will be picked up by the schools as there is clear evidence they should be maintained. 
JB pointed out there was a marked gender difference in English and Maths – was it a trend and was it being addressed? JC said he couldn’t make any sense of the gender figures. The boys figures had improved dramatically but it was difficult to interpret. He said he would try and find out why – maybe boys had had more invested in them. 
KP asked how mainstreaming was progressing and where Eastern European children were fitting in. JC said that there wasn’t a huge number of Eastern European children in Burngreave but those that were there generally did badly, increased the non-attendance figures, then disappeared completely. As for mainstreaming it was hoped that the schools would continue the work. There was evidence that family advocacy had had a huge impact but it was expensive and would require some discussions. Study Support would be more difficult as it was outside of school hours. AA had had discussions with the Council to look at it.  MIq said that a lot of previous BNDfC projects had been taken on by schools and that it was noticeable that parents now talked about their children’s achievements. There was now work needed to get then to consider University. He asked that the Board write letters of appreciation to all the schools, governors and advocates expressing thanks.
JC said Sheffield University was doing a piece of research using our postcodes into whether more children are going to University as a result of work done from 2000 -2007.
RL thanked JC for his useful and informative report.




	Agenda Item no.: 8. Key Messages from the Executive Manager


	RL said that this item was no longer on the agenda.



	Agenda Item no.: 9. AOB


	RL said he had attended the student Media Project event at Vestry Hall and it was refreshing to see that this type of work done in this area and hopefully encourage kids to think about University as an option.
RL thanked CS for chairing the last Board meeting in his absence. As he had missed the “Why I’m on the Board” item he added his contribution: curiosity as to how decisions were made and how the community benefits from a more inclusive programme and he also liked the idea that the community steered priorities and allocated budgets. 

RL closed the public part of the meeting.




Those in Attendance and Observers

In attendance:

BNDfC Staff present: 

Ann Allen, Executive Manager BNDfC (AA)

Steve Gayle, BCAF Manager (SG)

Jon Cowley, Delivery Manager for Children and Young People (JC)

Pauline Isherwood, Minutes

Government Office staff present:

Paul Lattimer (PL)

Carolyn Haskins (CH)

Observers:

Cherry Daniels
 BNDfC
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